St John Vianney School, Manly

Virtues Program

Mark Beiers, APRE at the school, writes:

A number of years ago we were impressed by the Virtues Program, so during one of our staff meetings we thought … why not use a virtue for the basis of an assembly?

Of course we had the usual special days/feasts to celebrate, but we also had the virtues … easily done by all the year levels in their own, creative way.

 

The format was that the class would take a virtue(or be allocated one by the APRE, spread out over the years so as not to have repeats within a certain time), then workshop some ideas. 
The final product was basically a prayer which may involve drama, music, poetry, songs etc. 
Usually a sheet from the book was given to each class afterward as a follow up (for example, what does truthfulness feel like, look like, sound like?). 
A big issue over the years was finding that song  … “Do you know a song I could use for kindness?”

Teachers like to use some form of prayer of intercession.

Because the presentation was a prayer, the students were asked NOT to clap at the end. 

 

Over the years more and more teachers preferred PowerPoints (particularly if the students’ art needed to be seen) to assist with the presentation, as well as videos, Youtube excerpts and so on. 

 

Some examples of the PowerPoint presentations used on assembly accompany this description.
